Central Florida Anthropological Society 
General Meeting
Winter Park, Florida

September 16, 2019

Meeting Minutes

At 7:00 p.m., President Deborah Bauer called the meeting to order. Approximately 15 people were in attendance in the Winter Park Public Library Community Room.

CFAS officers President Deborah Bauer, Vice President Edward Gonzalez-Tennant, and Media Relations Liaison Richard Ott were in attendance.

Bauer welcomed everyone to the meeting. She made the following announcements:

· Katherine Navarro resigned as President due to personal reasons.

· Deborah Bauer has been promoted to President.

· Edward Gonzalez-Tennant has joined the Board as Vice President.

· Richard Ott has joined the Board as Media Relations Liaison.

· CFAS is still looking for volunteers to fill the vacancies of Board Secretary and Treasurer.

Bauer also stated that the new CFAS website has been launched at https://cfasorlando.com/ . She said it is currently being populated with CFAS historical data, e.g. minutes and agendas, as well as upcoming events, and she encouraged everyone to take a look at the new site and to add their email address so they can receive CFAS newsletters and bulletins.
Bauer then introduced guest speaker Sandra Parks of the Stetson Kennedy Foundation. Ms. Parks first showed the Smithsonian Film The Soul of a People about the Federal Writers’ Project in Florida, established by the WPA in the Great Depression. The film described how the Federal Writers, including Stetson Kennedy, John Cheever, Ralph Ellison, Zora Neale Hurston, Richard Wright, and Studs Terkel, tried to depict all aspects of the United States, including those who were not generally heard, such as ex-slaves and the very poor, against objections from those who wanted to depict the country only in idealistic terms. Due to technical difficulties, Ms. Parks could not show the photo presentation of Stetson Kennedy, but she did outline his life and her impressions of Mr. Kennedy.
After the presentation, Mr. Gonzalez-Tennant identified the October Guest Lecture Presentation and stated details would be out soon.
The meeting was adjourned at about 8:20 p.m.

